



MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT 7.30 P.M. ON THURSDAY 9TH APRIL 2015 AT THE GUILD HALL, 

ASTON CANTLOW

Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Poole and one member of the public.
Apologies:
County Cllr. Horner 

Chairman’s Report:

This year has been challenging for the Parish Council in that it continues to struggle to find parishioners willing to take up positions on the council and therefore this limits severely its ability to hold regular meetings –but more importantly it limits its ability to undertake any initiatives that ultimately could add value to the parish. 

Although we did have interest from Peter Reid unfortunately for a number of reasons he was not able to continue.  

This year we step down on the 7th May, the deadline for nominations to stand as a councillor was to-day and to the best of my knowledge there is only one nomination received.  What that means is that as of 7th May there will be no Parish Council.  There will be another election round in June to enable individuals who have reconsidered and may wish to stand to be nominated – and it is my sincere hope that there will be people willing to take up a position. 

We would therefore welcome applicants from parishioners who feel they would like to join us and enable us to take a more meaningful role within the parish.  Without sufficient interest the Parish will not have a council and management of the parish will revert to Stratford council.  That will leave us unrepresented – a situation I believe could be damaging. 

The Broadband campaign continues, and although initially we thought we had secured a place high up on the roll out plan it now appears that this is not the case, as funds have not been secured to cover areas such as ours where the potential to recover the costs are limited.
However, according to the latest update there is another round of funding happening now and there is a strong indication that this will enable Aston Cantlow to reappear on the list.  

We have of course continued to ask questions of Warwickshire County Council Broadband team and hope to be able to report back very soon with some positive information. 

The flood programme was another programme which has been ongoing.  As many of you will recall, property level surveys were carried out at the end of 2013 and the intention was that the recommendations that followed would be implemented during 2014.  Unfortunately funding was a challenge and this was therefore deferred.  The good news is that this is now approved and work should commence at property level within the next 2-3 months.  
As you will recall it was determined that broader schemes at Parish wide level were considered to not be viable as the cost benefits were insufficient.  However, there is strong belief that if we take the necessary actions at property level, and we take actions for routine maintenance then we can manage some of the problems we are encountering.
Our   Councillor Sir William Lawrence sadly died suddenly and unexpectedly earlier this year which has left a big hole to be filled.  We do not yet know who will fill the post or indeed whether there will be changes made – once we have more information clearly we will share this with all of you.   The council wishes to thank Cllr Lawrence for all the hard work and commitment he has shown to the Parish over his years representing us. 

As you know we had a new county councillor, John Horner, join us this year replacing Cllr Richard Hobbs.  Cllr Horner regularly attends our parish council meetings and has made a very positive impact on us all providing us with regular updates and interesting insights.  The Council would like to thank Cllr Horner for his continued support.

The final financial position for the year is as yet unconfirmed as our audit is not yet complete.  Full details of the accounts will be published as soon as they are available on the Community Website and will also be available for viewing by contacting the Clerk to the Council Mrs. Liz Butterworth.
We  had re-started our Parish Planning process but this has slowed somewhat due to changes in peoples availability to work on the plan and also my own business commitments which has meant I have had limited time since Christmas to take this forward.  I am sure the new council (if there is one) will re-initiate this work.  

I would like to thank the Parish Clerk, and my fellow Councillors for their continued efforts in what have been challenging times this year and hope that they will reconsider their position and work with me to re-establish a council for the parish.  

County Councillor’s Report
Although Cllr. Horner was unable to attend this meeting he kindly forwarded the following for the Clerk to report on his behalf.
County Council Annual Report

The first half of the year was occupied managing the cost savings plan agreed in the budget and at the end of the year we made a few amendments to the plan to reflect the different rates of progress on cost savings over the year.

The major impact on social services has been the Jay Report on sexual exploitation of young girl in Rotherham.  Warwickshire has taken this issue very seriously. We have produced a short video using a sound track donated by Ed Sheeran to publicize the dangers to young people of sex gang grooming.  There are also a series of short audios going out on Coventry and Warwickshire radio.   Warwickshire’s child protection team is responding to the findings in the Jay Report on Rotherham.

At the start of the year we had a vote in Council to explore the opportunities for savings from forming a unitary council from the districts and the County.  More recently we have been considering the options for devolution in the wake of the Scottish Referendum and are discussing forming a Combined Authority with various adjoining unitaries and Counties.  It would require agreement from Districts as well. It might prove more acceptable to the majority of District Councillors as it does not require the loss of any council seats or administrations. A Combined Authority would look very like the old Regional Development Agency.

The annual state of the County Report was published by Warwickshire Observatory last month and it highlighted the divide along the A45.  South live longer, earn more money, have less unemployment and are better educated.  The Council debated the issue and decided to try harder, but one Liberal commented that she had had the same debate every few years for the last twenty years.

John Horner

District Council Report

The Council has received the Planning Inspector’s interim report on its Core Strategy.  All the points I have raised over the last five years with officers, the administration and in Council as shortcomings in the plan preparation have been supported by the Inspector.  

The summary conclusion was that the document, subject amendments tabled during the hearings, was sound except for:

i. The Council needs to provide houses for the projected job growth within the District;   Contained within the report are projections that indicate the revised housing need could be anywhere between 12,140 and 17,872 up from 11,300.  If the Council can persuade other Districts in Coventry and Warwickshire to take extra housing then we would end up with the lower figure.  A report to Council in 2011 projected housing need for the period as 12,000 to 13,000 with moderate economic growth and so it could be argued that the Council has wasted the last 4 years.  These numbers exclude any housing that might be passed on from Birmingham and the rest of Coventry and Warwickshire.

ii. The Council needs to do further Sustainability Appraisal work and to consider new sites like Wellesbourne Airfield.  

iii. The commercial development in the Green Belt at the A46/A3400 roundabout was rejected

iv. During the examination and because of pressure from the Inspector the District Council proposed a modification to its housing strategy for the Green Belt.   No land is allowed to be removed from the Green Belt to provide housing and the Green Belt continues to wash over all the villages.  This means only limited infill will be allowed in Claverdon and as a consequence the projected housing growth between 2011 and 2031 has been reduced to 26.  This number is indicative and if limited infill delivers a higher or lower number that is what will be built.  Local needs housing is an exception and will be included in the number, but if additional housing is required it could be built as a rural exception sites at the edge of the village.  

The Inspector has protected the Green Belt for now.  However I am worried that the attitudes demonstrated in all the votes on the Core Strategy to date will be carried forward into the new Council.  There is nothing to stop the District Council planning committees from defining very special circumstances to allow any amount of building in the Green Belt.  Objectors cannot appeal any decision by Planning Committees.  The only real defence against a considered assault is a judicial review on the definition of very special circumstances on a case by case basis, and this is expensive.

John Horner
Issues of Particular Local Importance:

No issues were raised.
Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:


The Chairman was asked whether the Parish Plan would proceed 


without a Parish Council after the 7th May. Cllr. Harvey confirmed that 

it can still go ahead as it is a community project.

No further matters were raised for discussion and the Chairman closed the 
meeting at 8.20 p.m.
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